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CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 22, 2012

 CONVENED: 7:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony, opened the August 22, 2012  Council meeting at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were John Shurtleff, Kathy Ritch, Garla Rowe, Dawn O'Grady and Sharon Dinger. Councilor Bolling was absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo.
Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present were Tom Hacker, Jim Brown, Charlotte Cramer, Angie Shurtleff, Kristina Kissinger, Tony & Stacy Dinger, Scott Guthrie, Birl Miller, Teri Brown-Johnson, Dave Johnson, Connie Lewis and Kevin & Heidi Bradford.

Agenda Item No. 1 - Administrative Matters

Charter Chapter VII - Vacancies in Office

Vacancies in Office

Mayor Anthony commented that the first agenda item Charter Chapter VII - Vacancies in Office has to do with the acts that followed last weeks meeting. Haines is considered at present time due to the turmoil, the most dysfunctional City in Baker County. Mayor Anthony stated that he had spoke with Councilor Bolling concerning this matter and she resigned as Councilor. Mayor Anthony also spoke with Councilor Shurtleff and asked for his resignation as well. 
Council discussion followed.

Councilor Shurtleff did not resign. 

Council Vacancy Appointment
Councilor Dinger made a motion to appoint an applicant to the vacant Council seat. The motion was seconded by Councilor Shurtleff. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that there had been two applicants and they both were in attendance at the meeting. Valerie commented that this was not on the agenda so the Council would need to vote to amend the agenda and add "Appoint Council Member".
Councilor Ritch made a motion to amend the agenda and add "Appoint Council Member." Councilor Rowe seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Citizen's Connie Pound and Jim Brown both applied for the vacant Council seat. They both addressed the Council briefly.

The Council voted with a raise of hands. Councilor Dinger and Councilor Shurtleff voted for Connie Pound. Councilor Ritch, Councilor Rowe and Councilor O'Grady voted for Jim Brown. 

Councilor Dinger made a motion to accept Julie Bolling's resignation from the Council. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 
City Recorder Valerie Russell swore in Jim Brown to the Council.

Councilor Rowe reminded all the Council members that they were all put on the Council by the Citizen's of Haines, and to remember that in all the decisions that they make, even in their personal life. Then the Citizen of Haines will regain the respect that they have had for the Council, and will be more willing to work with the City on committees and other things thing's that the City has asked for help with. Everyone should strive to make this a positive instead of such a negative situation.

Mayor Anthony said that they all needed to work together to do what is right for the Citizen's and to make the town prosper.

 
Skype
Mayor Anthony turned the discussion to the issue of the Council's use of Skype. Last meeting the Council voted to use Skype, but not to allow the Councilor that was present via Skype to be able to vote on Council issues until further guidelines could be set for the use of Skype.
Councilor Shurtleff explained that 86 citizens were polled on their opinion of the use of Skype. Out of those people only one person said no. 
Discussion with the Council and citizens followed.

Council agreed to work on guidelines for the use of Skype and it would be presented at the November meeting. 

Councilor Dinger suggested amending the Charter to include the use of Skype.

Councilor Brown made a motion to allow Councilor Dinger to vote via Skype during the next two months for a trial period. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. Councilor Rowe opposed. the motion passed with majority consent. 
Agenda Item No. 2 - Public Comments

Scott Guthrie

Citizen Scott Guthrie commented that the Council as individuals need to come up with guideline for the use of Skype and then the Council as a whole can compile the guidelines.

Birl Miller

Citizen Birl Miller commented that Skype could be used for Engineers and other agency's to communicate with the City, and occasionally if a member of the Council is unable to attend the meeting for emergency reasons. But, as far as members of the Council when they take the Oath to serve in office they should be present at the meetings and available in the community.

Kristina Kissinger

Citizen Kristina Kissinger commented that the Constitution  was written to constantly evolve and grow with our nation and a City Charter should also change and evolve. The City of Haines and technology has changed since the Charter was written.
Councilor Rowe

Councilor Rowe pointed out that the Charter was written in 2009.


Councilor O'Grady 

Councilor O'Grady commented that the changing the Charter is something that is not controlled by the Council, the Charter can only be changed by the public vote. And that is a separate issue from what the Council is doing.

Tony Dinger

Tony Dinger stated that Skype is something that is widely used everywhere. In the Military is very useful to gather information and for planning. Skype allows the meeting of many individuals that can not be present in the same place, it takes as many people as possible to make educated decisions.
Councilor Ritch

Councilor Ritch wanted to see how it works for the two month trial period.

Kevin Bradford
Citizen Kevin Bradford explained that he uses Skype for every form of his business. He felt that the Council has been arguing over a non-issue. Kevin advised not to change the Charter. It would be best not to make assumptions or make things a bigger deal than they really are, he felt that the whole discussion was a waste of everyone's time.

There were no other public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 8:17  pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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